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	              VALE OF ALLEN PARISH COUNCIL


Minutes of the Finance Working Group meeting, held at 7.00 pm on Wednesday 19 October 2022.
	Present:
Cllrs K Mitchell, T Read, S Bushell, S Glover
I Hanstead, Parish Clerk 


F22.1 ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN
Cllr K Mitchell was nominated, seconded and unanimously agreed.
F22.2 APOLOGIES 
Cllr S Warnock was not present. 
F22.3 REVIEW OF ASSET REGISTER
Members noted burial ground bench, compost area and signage to be added. The Register was unanimously approved.  

F22.4 FINANCIAL RISK ASSESSMENT (2023/24) 
Members approved the Financial Risk Assessment with the addition of entries covering:

· Precept entries x 3 need changing their entries to L and H
· Burials entry to be changed to H and L
· Purchasing – members to ensure ‘three estimate’ protocol used.
· Misc section – add in Neighbourhood Plan – inadequate cash flow risk, grants not forthcoming, delays, assessed as H and M.
F22.5 INTERNAL AUDITOR’S REPORT (2021/22)
No main issues.
F22.6 EXTERNAL AUDITOR’S REPORT (2021/22) 
The external auditor this year approved an ‘exemption’ status as income/expenditure below £25,000 threshold.  No further comments expected.
F22.6 CURRENT YEAR’S FINANCE REVIEW (2021/22)
Members noted the present position and the likely outturn.
F22.7(i) EARMARKED FUNDS
The entries in the table were discussed giving the current position of the item and what would be required for the following year via ‘precept’.  Crichel – to add in ‘kiosk project’.  Witchampton – convert ‘verges’ to ‘Millennium Avenue Maintenance’.
F21.7(ii) 2022/23 BUDGET
Members agreed that the overall outcome should not exceed an increase of 10% over the current year’s expenditure.  Inflation in September was 10.1% and expected to rise further.
The ‘central administration’ items had been estimated prior to the meeting which featured in the paperwork issued.  The budget figures were based upon the previous year’s expenditure with a small allowance for inflation.  Specific lines needed increasing, namely

· Salaries – to reflect the true position following job evaluation in the previous financial year
· Insurance – insurance companies covering local authorities had substantially reduced and reflected in higher premiums across the board.
· Halls – the use of halls was greater, and the budget needed to reflect this.  Witchampton and Hinton halls the most expensive.
The ‘village’ expenditure noted what was previously requested under Earmarked funds, and discussion around building up reserves for some items.  
All the suggestions would be incorporated into a draft, and to be circulated to members before submitting to full council.

The Tax Base was not due to be sent out from Dorset Council until mid-December.
Meeting closed at 9:30 pm
Signed.  K Mitchell                              Date 19 October 2022 
Chairman
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